Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association
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Meeting held at the Summit Conservation Club

June 22nd, 2006

-Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen-

*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*

The meeting was called to order at 7:15 with 19 people in attendance.  Mike Zeh gave the treasurer report.  A motion was made to accept by Bob Britton, second by Gerald Hamm and passed.  Ed Zamjohn and 2nd by Willy Karlu made a motion on last month’s minutes. A vote was taken and passed.  

 Gerald Hamm is still working on the historical book, which will have a brief description about all the local sporting clubs located in Schoharie County (past & present).  He is still trying to get information on several clubs so if you can help him out please call him. (827-4813) We need information for from years past, and the 100th anniversary of the SCCA.  He is gathering the lists of past officers from the different clubs. We are planning on printing over 1000 copies to hand out at the fair and to give to members of the different clubs.  At this time Gerald is selling advertisement space to local businesses to help pay for most of the cost of the printing and copying, Full page $100, Half page $65 and Quarter page $35.  Will go to print on July 22 so call Gerald Hamm with ad requests. 

Gun Show at the Cobleskill Fair Grounds on Saturday 7/22 (9am –5pm) and Sunday (9am-3pm).

There will be an Archery hunter-training course on August 14 & 15  (6pm – 10pm) registration date is August 7th (7pm – 9pm).  There will also be a Gun hunter safety course on August 28, 29 & 30 6pm – 9:30pm.  Registration date is August 21 from 6pm – 8pm.  All classes must be attended to receive certificates.  You must pre-register or you can’t take the class.  All classes including the pre-register will be at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club.  Anyone interested in attending a Trapping class please contact Earl Van Wormer (868-9304).  If there is enough interest Earl will set up a date and location.  Also for those interested in Water Fowl – At SUNY Cobleskill College, on August 19 from 9am – 3pm there will be a class on duck identification.  Last of all Jeff Peil is looking for some sportsmen & women who would be interested in training for Hunter safety instructors.  His e-mail address is: jdpeil@gw.dec.state.ny.us           

The lapel/hat pin/button for the 100th SCCA Anniversary, have been received and 3 more members showed up to get theirs.  To get a pin you must attend a SCCA meeting.

Bear Gulch Lake was discussed.  Several in attendance feel that it would be a good place to stock some walleye.  There was questions concerning whether this lake is open to the public.  Ed Zamjohn will investigate.      

Several members have attended local Town Board meetings to educate our town supervisors and the public on why we as sportsmen & sportswomen need this antler restriction program.  Biggest concern is the Buck to Doe Ratio.  There are not enough bucks to breed all the does within the first and second rut. If the doe are breed after the second rut, that fawn will be born late in the summer, which is too late to get ready for the following fall & winter. The Antler Restriction program that NYS DEC is currently doing down in Ulster County is increasing the number of DMU areas from 3 to 5.  This is a pilot program that the sportsmen & women are in favor of.  

SCCA Association Dues:  Still have three Association which haven’t sent in their $30 Dues which are due for 2006.   Several associate membership dues are also past due.  Individual Memberships are $10.00.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035.  I have currently updated my records and will try to send out post cards to members who are in the rear, soon.

Eric Haslun – DEC Region 4   Eric now works in Schenectady as the Quarter Master and he gave us an update on the possibility of a Bear Season for Schoharie County.  No final decision has been made but it looks like it may be possible to hunt bear in Schoharie County this fall.   DMU permits will be lower in numbers again this year.  In Region 4 permits will drop from 34,000 to 20,000 DEC is trying to raise the deer population in most areas.  There will be several DMU areas within the state, which will have no doe permits issued this fall.  

What is Quality Deer Management?

       Quality Deer Management (QDM) is a management philosophy/practice that unites landowners, hunters, and managers in a common goal of producing biologically and socially balanced deer herds within existing environmental, social, and legal constraints. This approach typically involves the protection of young bucks (yearlings and some 2.5 year-olds) combined with an adequate harvest of female deer to maintain a healthy population in balance with existing habitat conditions and landowner desires. This level of deer management involves the production of quality deer (bucks, does, and fawns), quality habitat, quality hunting experiences, and, most importantly, quality hunters.
       A successful QDM program requires an increased knowledge of deer biology and active participation in management. This level of involvement extends the role of the hunter from mere consumer to manager. The progression from education to understanding, and finally to respect, bestows an ethical obligation upon the hunter to practice sound deer management. Consequently, to an increasing number of landowners and hunters, QDM is a desirable alternative to traditional management, which allows the harvest of any legal buck and few, if any, does.
       QDM guidelines are formulated according to property-specific objectives, goals and limitations. Participating hunters enjoy both the tangible and intangible benefits of this approach. Pleasure can be derived from each hunting experience regardless if a shot is fired. What is important is the chance to harvest a quality buck - an opportunity lacking on many areas under traditional management. When a quality buck is taken on a QDM area, all property hunters can share the pride because it was they who produced it by allowing it to reach the older age classes, which are necessary for large bodies and antlers. 

Where and When Did QDM Originate?

        Texas is the formal birthplace of QDM. Two early pioneers, Al Brothers and Murphy E. Ray Jr., originally popularized this novel concept in their 1975 book, Producing Quality Whitetails. This idea was brought to the Southeast in the late 1970s and it has since been employed successfully on millions of acres of private and public lands throughout the United States. 

Is Quality Management for All Deer Hunters?

        No, but there is a growing number of hunters who have matured to a stage in their hunting that reflects a change in values and a desire for a quality hunting experience. Involvement in QDM is simply an alternative to traditional management. Originally, only large properties (1,000 acres or more) were involved in QDM, but smaller properties are now participating through the formation of QDM cooperatives comprised of several smaller properties with similar objectives. There are and will continue to be hunters who prefer traditional management, and that is what being American is all about having a choice.

       First and foremost the problem lies not in the antler restriction programs but in the hunters. The programs are biologically sound ways to increase the age structure of male deer in a wild herd and about age diversity, not just growing antlers. This is a positive and necessary way to maximize breeding, thereby increasing the recruitment rate for the herd. 
       The problem is really quite simple and sad. Hunters are so concerned with killing a deer that they don't take adequate time to identify their target. If there is any uncertainty about the "legality" of the buck, don't shoot. 
Somehow the trigger finger works faster than the brain. 
It can't be overstated that positive target identication makes our safe sport safer. 
       Another unfortunate side to the situation is that some feel that they must get a deer every year or be guaranteed a deer every year via an antlerless permit. Attitude is 95% of the battle. It's too bad that our sport has evolved into a "must get" a deer or else situation. Whatever happened to the fun, the camaraderie, the challenge, the just get outdoors part of it? Much of the good stuff has been lost to the emotional need for a kill. Success is not measured in terms of having a good time. Success is now measured in whether or not a deer was taken. A sad commentary on our times and our sport. If the truth be known we all like venison, but we don't need venison. 
      Hunting in 3C and 3J this year, I did not kill a buck but had one of my most enjoyable seasons ever. The seven bucks that I saw during gun season did not meet the 3 points on one side regulation. So what, I'll see some of the next year...and I didn't starve to death this winter. 
      Some of these "sportsmen” need to learn to have more fun and stop taking themselves and their measure for success so seriously. Their attitude turns fun into work and that's not why we are afield.

Governor Pataki:  In recent legislative proposals announced in June, Governor Pataki has taken other recent steps to enhance hunting and fishing in New York, including providing funding for capital improvements to the State's fish hatcheries and recording a Public Service Announcement (PSA) to promote hunting and fishing license sales. This year's State Budget includes $4 million to perform necessary upgrades and reconstruction of the Rome Hatchery in Oneida County; the Randolph Hatchery in Cattaraugus County; and the Salmon River Hatchery in Oswego County.

         Each year, 625,000 people purchase hunting licenses in New York.  By harvesting deer and bear, these hunters help to manage the size of these animal populations and prevent damage to crops and natural resources.  In addition, DEC issues more than 975,000 fishing licenses and 10,000 trapping licenses annually.  Overall, sporting license fees generate approximately $40 million annually to support critical fish and wildlife conservation programs such as protection and restoration of fish and wildlife habitats; management of deer, bear, wild turkey and other game animals to support sustainable hunting opportunities; rearing and stocking trout, salmon, walleye and other game fish to sustain economically and recreationally important sport fisheries; and acquisition and maintenance of public access to New York's lands and waters.  According to the 2001 National Survey of Hunting, Fishing and Wildlife-Associated Recreation, it is estimated that $3.5 billion is spent on wildlife recreation in New York State, producing an annual economic output of more than $6.2 billion.
Legislation Bills:  For the first time in years both houses of the legislature approved pro-gun Legislation!  The Senate just passed S-2742A, provides an exemption allowing supervised Possession and use of a handgun at a range by persons 14 - 20 (originally it was 18 - 20), by a vote of 56-4.  The Assembly companion A-11864 passed on Tuesday 131-12.  

Start contacting the Governor and ask that he sign this bill!

Governor George E. Pataki   State Capitol   Albany, N.Y. 12224 

 Phone: 518-474-8390 or E-mail at http://161.11.3.75/govemail
 Blenheim Power Authority Management Task Force:  The NYPA wildlife task force was held May 26th with about 12 in attendance.   Several issues were discussed.  1. The camera installation on the nest of the Bald Eagle, waiting on Pete Nye’s approval.  2. The walkway around through the wetlands.which is in need of replacement; The SCCA has offered to assist with this work to include a small pavilion for getting out of the weather. This work is planned for late September or early October.   3. The rebuild project where the upper reservoir level will be lowered so maintenance can be done at the bottom of the tunnel, the SCCA will offer assistance in the relocation of fish within the upper reservoir. 

New York State Conservation Council, Inc.   POC: Harold Palmer, President 607- 638-9013 is looking for donations to help with monthly expenses.   The SCCA approved a donation of $250 to support Wally John, the Legislative VP.  Here is the report Gordy Emerson gave us on the Annual Spring meeting for the NY State Conservation Council, which was held on the 29th of April. 

Since joining this organization, I was most interested in serving on the Education Committee and I still have that interest. At the spring meeting this year I noticed that attendance was down from the spring meeting in 2004.  The Education Committee meeting was lively. The Outdoor Education program will be changed to one day workshops based upon the writings of Aldo Leopold's "A Sand Country Almanac."  The project is in the proposal stage at this time. See website for more info: www.aldoleopold.org   I did inquire about the educational and the political action missions of the organization. I commented that in my opinion the education component is dwindling and our most visible and effective activity is our legislative action arm under the capable direction of Wally John.  Wally is doing a terrific Job. As always, Wally's presentations are always interesting and compelling. He makes you want to get involved.  Is the NYSCC really a Political Action Committee?  A lively discussion ensued about the importance of the educational mission.  The President of the NYSCC, Harold Palmer was in Cobleskill promoting the NYSCC organization at The SUNY Cobleskill Wildlife Expo rather than attend the Herkimer meeting. However he did arrive back in time for closing remarks.  Mr. Palmer was most complimentary of the large turnout at the Cobleskill Event.   I did mention to him that I would have preferred to have stayed home and attended the college event as well. He praised the Middleburgh Rod and Gun Club and its archery program. The council is campaigning to have the sport of archery introduced or reintroduced in the state's public school Phys. Ed. Programs. I mentioned that Middleburgh would be a wonderful model for that campaign.  Mr. Palmer stated that the NYSCC is not taking any position for or against the "Quality Deer Management Program." I also wanted a motion that there be a resolution Congratulating the Schoharie County Conservation Association on their Centennial Anniversary. It was mentioned as Congratulations on our 100 the anniversary and applause followed.  Overall, I found this Spring Meeting session disappointing. The leadership needed to be at the meeting, and for a state organization, there wasn't statewide representation present.  I did drive home to Schoharie County thinking of the good work and leadership our county conservation groups and clubs do for our region and our state. I am pleased to be a part of it.  Finally, it is my opinion that we generously support the work of Wally John and his legislative action work in Albany.  

Club Reports:

DUCKS UNLIMITED: U.S. Army and Ducks Unlimited Partner for Conservation
Washington, D.C. -- Ducks Unlimited will soon help conserve wetlands and associated habitats on key areas of the Army's 16.5 million acres of land, thanks to an agreement signed today. 'We welcome this opportunity to conserve habitat and help the Army at the same time,' said Dr. Jim Hulbert, president of Ducks Unlimited.  At a special ceremony at the Pentagon Friday, Ducks Unlimited (DU) President Jim Hulbert, and Executive Vice President Don Young signed a Memorandum of Understanding with the U.S. Department of the Army (Army). The agreement makes DU an official partner in the Army's Compatible Use Buffers (ACUB) Program.  'This partnership is a perfect match for the kind of habitat restoration work that DU does throughout North America,' said Young. 'We've already identified several high priority areas where key waterfowl habitats overlap with the Army's lands. These are just a few of the potential projects that we plan to implement thanks to our new partnership.'   Through ACUB, these conservation areas will provide key habitat for waterfowl and other wildlife, while establishing buffers zones for military installments, maximizing security and minimizing encroachment on Army testing, training and operations.   The Army owns, manages or administers approximately 16.5 million acres of land on installations across the United States.  With more than a million supporters, Ducks Unlimited is the world's largest wetlands and waterfowl conservation organization. The United States alone has lost more than half of its original wetlands ' nature's most productive ecosystems ' and continues to lose more than 80,000 wetland acres each year.

SUNY Cobleskill College: The members of the Cobleskill Student Chapter of the Wildlife Society are sending 11 students to Anchorage Alaska for the annual meeting September 23 –27, 2006.  Students compete in a Wildlife Quiz Bowl Competition.  The total cost is over $12,000 and they are looking for help in raising funds.  Please contact Catherine Bell at 518-255-6391 or e-mail bellc680@cobleskill.edu 
Summit SNO Riders: For information contact Bud Rivenburgh at 287-1961 or dtoborg@midtel.net  or go to club’s website.  www.summitsnoriders.homestead.com/summitsnoriders.html    
Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Lost 27 members because they did not pay their annual dues by the May meeting.  A $250 Scholarship was approved for Zac DeBartolo and was given too him at the Middleburgh high school on graduation day. Also club members approved a $50 donation to the cancer fund drive held to support Schoharie County residences. The indoor archery range targets are being rebuilt by an Eagle Scout project, Jacob Bauman has asked for permission to tackle this project in the fall at a cost to the club not to exceed $400. Thank you Jacob.  Trap is running on Friday nights 6 PM to 11PM.  Ray Zeh still has over 200 December 2006 Raffle tickets to hand out to sellers. Will be available at the August Meeting. For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  

Conesville Rod & Gun Club:  Received 80 chick pheasants for the soft release.

Schoharie County Ridge-runners (Formerly the Struttin’ Hens): This organization is part of the National Wild Turkey Federation. Meetings are now held on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at Liz Reinhart home residence - 256 Melick Rd. Canajoharie, NY 13317

Whitetails Unlimited –Schoharie Co. Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited did have a meeting on June 3rd.  This is the meeting, which the entire inventory is ordered for the auction, which will be held September 24th at the Best Western located in Cobleskill.  For more information contact John Bloomers at 875-6288 or Michael Zeh at 868-4618 for tickets.  Must purchase tickets in advance.  Not available at the door on the date of the event. For more information on Whitetails our website address is:  www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: Members met up at Bob Orth’s pond, which is located up on Warnerville Mountain to net out blue gills to stock the Looking Glass Pond.  They caught 135 Blue Gills on the first netting.  These were stocked in the Looking Glass pond the same day.  

 NRA:   Thanks to the NRA we have received seven boxes of information promoting the Eddie Eagle program.  This information will be handed out at the Cobleskill Fair SCCA booth.  Just in shipping cost they spent over $150.00 Thanks again NRA.
Special Work Party at the SCCA Fair booth on July 20 at 6:00 PM to start working on the booth (painting & cleaning).   The fair display will be set up on Monday August 7th from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm.  Please try to bring new information for the displays (fresh pictures).  We will be handing out the SCCA 100th year anniversary bags along with a copy of this newsletter to those that want it.  

The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 10:15 PM. SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/
My new e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com and I do not have access to my old e-mail address at Watervliet Arsenal.  I retired on July 3rd.  Please update your e-mail address book/list.  Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I will appreciate all the help I can get.    Thank you for help.  Mike
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The next meeting will be held at the Cobleskill Fair Grounds at 6:00 PM to finish up work on the Fair Booth on Thursday, July 27th.  Bring your lawn chair and refreshments.

[image: image5.png]|||||||||








PAGE  
6

